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---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---

City Council members,

Wanted to pass on feedback after reviewing the Climate Action Plan at last PC meeting.

Cornerstone TDM-1: "By 2026, revise TDM policy for employers a that requires
employers to submit an emission reduction plan to the City to meet the City’s
greenhouse gas reduction target."

revise to read: "By 2026, revise TDM policy for employers to meet the City’s
greenhouse gas reduction target."
The specific guidance for all employers (everyone with an EIN?) to prepare an
emission reduction plan and submit to the city is too onerous for small businesses.
Remove that specific language and instead all the TDM update process (explained
in TDM-2) to dictate what changes could be made.

Thank you for your time and attention.
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